
From: Luis Izzo 

Sent: Tuesday, 21 February 2017 6:29 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: 'lgale@nteu.org.au'; 'Pill, Stuart' 
Subject: AM2014/224 - 4 Yearly Review of Modern Awards - Educational Services (Post-Secondary 

Education) Award 2010 

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
We act for the New South Wales Business Chamber and Australian Business Industrial. 
 
Our clients have filed submissions in these proceedings opposing variations pursued by 

the NTEU in relation to the Educational Services (Post-Secondary Education) Award 

2010. The variations that were opposed by our clients related to what the NTEU 

described as: 

 

“Clarification of the points in the salary structure at which relevant doctoral qualifications 
and full subject coordination duties become relevant to determining the rate of pay” 

 

Our clients have now had the opportunity to review the final submissions of the NTEU 

dated 3 February 2017 and note that the NTEU is no longer pursuing its claim in relation 

to these matters in the  Educational Services (Post-Secondary Education) Award 2010 

(see paragraphs D.1-D.3 on page 113 of the NTEU Submissions). 

 

On this basis, our clients do not intend to file further submissions in the proceedings and 

do not intend to appear at the final hearing in the proceedings. 

 

Should the Commission or any party have any queries in relation to this correspondence, 

please do not hesitate to contact Luis Izzo on the contact details below. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Luis Izzo 
Director 

Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors  
 

 


